ESCANABA HARBOR ADVISORY BOARD

No Quorum Was Held – No Action Taken
Tuesday, March 12, 2024
The Escanaba Harbor Advisory Board held a discussional meeting on Tuesday, March 12, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. in the Main Meeting Room at the Civic Center, 225 North 21st Street, Escanaba, MI  49829.
BOARDMEMBERS PRESENT:
Boardmembers Crystal Porior and Leslie Walch
OTHERS PRESENT:
Recreation Director Kim Peterson, Recreation Assistant Brooks Bougie and City Council Liaison Karen Moore
BOARDMEMBERS ABSENT:
Joshua Anthony and Dave Bleau

Raymond Sheldon recently resigned

ANNOUNCEMENTS – None
APPROVAL/CORRECTION(S) TO MINUTES - REGULAR MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 12, 2023 – Tabled 
APPROVAL/ADJUSTMENTS TO THE AGENDA – No action taken
CONFLICT OF INTEREST DECLARATION – None
PUBLIC HEARING – None
UNFINISHED  BUSINESS
2024 Seasonal Rates – Recreation Director Kim Peterson stated that she cannot find meeting minutes from a previous HAB Meeting where the 2024 rates were approved.  This will be tabled for discussion and/or approval for the next regularly scheduled meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

Vice Chairperson Election – Recreation Director Kim Peterson stated a Vice Chairperson needs to be elected.  Recently, Chairperson Raymond Sheldon resigned as he moved out of state, therefore, a Chairperson needs to be elected.  This will be tabled until the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Approval of 2024 Meeting Dates – Recreation Director Peterson stated the 2024 Meeting Dates need to be approved.  This will be tabled until the next regularly scheduled meeting.
Dock Boxes – Boardmember Walch provided pricing for purchasing of new dock boxes.  Discussion took place on having uniformity of dock boxes and review took place on the contract language for such.  Recreation Director Peterson stated various boaters have installed their own dock boxes due to lack of communication and providing such dock boxes for purchase and/or lease and she would grandfather those in as they already drilled holes and paid for them.  The Board discussed moving forward that they needed to be uniform.  Discussed purchasing additional dock boxes for the 2024 season, however, Recreation Director Peterson stated there were no budget funds to support the purchase.  This can be further discussed at the next regularly scheduled meeting.
Fee Schedule – The Board discussed the fees for the laundry service and ice.  Recreation Director Peterson will look at the current coin operation for the laundry service to determine the need to increase fees.  Ice pricing will be determined on the market price.
Events – Boardmember Walch stated the Great Lakes Cruising Club will be coming to the Marina July 13th – July 19th.  Recreation Director Peterson stated she has had several conversations with the club and will inform the board on the weekly activities as they are scheduled.  

Discussion took place on the 2024 summer events to include Marinafest being scheduled July 27th and other recreational events.  Three local fishing tournaments will take place with a Veteran’s fishing day taking place also.

April 3rd will be an information meeting at the Civic Center at 6:00 p.m. and the community is invited to discuss any marina, boat launch, etc. concerns.
MISCELLANEOUS
Administration stated it was important to let the seasonal slip holders know that fees need to be paid in full prior to putting your vessel in the marina.  
GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT – None
ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 6:01 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Peterson, Recreation Director
___________________________  
___________________________
Kim Peterson

  

Date
Information Meeting Only – No Action Taken
